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RECOMMENDATIONS

1. That the audit, governance and standards committee note Grant Thornton’s audit, 
governance and standards committee update, as attached (Appendix 1). 

2. That the audit and governance committee note Grant Thornton’s audit fee letter 
for 2016-17 work, as attached (Appendix 2)

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

3. The purpose of the audit update report is to brief the audit, governance and 
standards committee on work currently being planned or undertaken by Grant 
Thornton and to highlight emerging national issues and developments which may 
be of interest to members of the committee.

4. The audit fee letter sets out the planned audit fees for both the council and the 
pension fund for 2016-17.

KEY ISSUES FOR CONSIDERATION 

5. The attached report at Appendix 1 provides an update on 2015-16 audit work, 
including the 2015-16 accounts audit plan, work on the interim and final accounts 
audit, and the Value for Money conclusion. It also draws members’ attention to a 
number of key local government accounting and other issues and highlights 
publications from Grant Thornton and CIPFA.  

6. Grant Thornton has confirmed its planned fees levels in a letter, as attached at 
Appendix 2. The scale fee letter for 2016-17 has been set by the Public Sector 
Audit Appointments Ltd (PSAA), the organisation responsible for managing the 
current external audit contracts until they expire, at the same level as the 2015-16 
fees. Planned fees are therefore £237,296 for the council and £21,000 for the 
pension fund, and the indicative grant certification fee is £23,018. However, the 
letter notes that the adoption of new measurement requirements for the Highways 
Network Asset will require additional work and result in additional fees. Where 
authorities can provide the information required, fees are expected to increase by 
£5,000 to £10,000. The letter also sets out the scope and timing of work for 2016-
17.



Policy implications 

7. This report and the accompanying update report and audit fee letter are not 
considered to have direct policy implications.

Community impact statement 

8. This report and the accompanying update report and audit fee letter are not 
considered to have direct impact on local people and communities.

Resource implications

9. This report and the accompanying update report and audit fee letter are not 
considered to have direct impact on resource implications.

Consultation 

10. Consultation has not been undertaken. 

SUPPLEMENTARY ADVICE FROM OTHER OFFICERS

11. None required.  
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